
 

E:Biola\Project Status   

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Felipe Perez, Manager Biola CSD 
FROM: Gary Horn 
DATE: January 16, 2020 
RE: Status of Grants 
 
CDBG Fifth Street Sidewalks, – The revised plans eliminating the sidewalk along the west side of 

Fifth Street have been approved by the County, and also approved for bidding.  Bids will 
be opened on January 28, 2020. 

 
DWR Groundwater Recharge Project – Pipeline in Third St. from Shaw Ave. to G St. and Basin 

Enlargement. 
 Construction plans have been resubmitted to both the County and FID for review, and are 

nearing approval for bid.  
 No word from FID on the water supply agreement. 
 The environmental work has been completed and is being reviewed by the State. 

 
SRF Water System Upgrade – Construction of Water Tank, Water pipeline and water meters. 

 Planning Grant for environmental review and project design is complete. 
 Application for Construction funding has been submitted to the State and is being 

reviewed.  The State has completed the environmental review process.  No time line on 
funding. 

 The State Water Board is conducting a final technical review of the project. 
 
CDBG Application for FY 20-21 – The applications were reviewed by the citizens committee on 

October 16.  Results of the ranking will not be known until next April. 
 


